

LSU Student Bar Association
Meeting Agenda
February 1, 2021 at 7:00 pm
Partially room 110, partially Zoom



1. Call to Order 7:00 pm
2. Roll Call
 - a. Patrick Riley - Executive President
 - b. Michael Dalman - Executive Vice President
 - c. Melanie Brown - Executive Secretary
 - d. Hannah Dardar - Executive Treasurer (Excused)
 - e. Zachary Lester - Executive Director of Programming
 - f. Keifer Ackley - 3L Class President
 - g. Bill Zloch - 3L Class Vice President
 - h. Adam Laliberte - 3L Class Secretary
 - i. Carson Delarue - 3L Class Representative (Excused)
 - j. Andrew Jarreau - 3L Class Representative
 - k. Austin Pottorff - 2L Class President
 - l. Alex Domingue - 2L Class Vice President
 - m. Reagan Moody - 2L Class Secretary
 - n. Heidi Bieber - 2L Class Representative
 - o. Shawn Waldron - 2L Class Representative
 - p. Connor McCain - 1L Class President
 - q. Neyah Johnson - 1L Class Vice President
 - r. Chrissie Davidson - § 1-1L Class Representative
 - s. Damian Olvera - § 2-1L Class Representative
 - t. Autumn White - § 3-1L Class Representative
3. Public Input
4. Funding Requests
5. Reading, Correction, and Adoption of the **January 25, 2021 Minutes**
 - a. **Motion** to approve the minutes Adam
 - b. **Second** by Damian
 - c. **Motion passes unanimously, minutes are adopted.**
6. Committee Reports
 - a. ABA Student Representative – Chair: Christen Triche
 - b. Academics Committee – Co-Chairs: Braxton Duhon and Sydney St. Pierre
 - c. Athletics Committee – Chair: Jared Tregre
 - d. Community and Media Committee – Chair: Olivia Nuss
 - e. Diversity and Professionalism Committee – Chair: Kristyn Couvillion
 - f. Elections Committee – Commissioner: Robert Carter

- g. Ethics Committee –Chair: Christian Redmon
- h. Safety, Sensitivity & Sustainability Committee – Chair: Christian Redmon
- 7. Executive Officer Reports
 - a. President
 - i. Follow ups from last week
 - 1. Ways to use inside account funds
 - a. Requirements are no alcohol, benefit to all students we can prove, and cleared by Albin. “State funds at LSU were used to do XYZ.”
 - 2. Faculty technology committee position
 - a. Damian: Chrissie found someone, Mr. Clark, he is interested. Pat will get his info after the meeting!
 - 3. Committees
 - a. No ideas yet... moving on
 - 4. Transition packages
 - a. If someone who had never been on SBA has been elected to your position, they have documents that show they everything they need to know – contacts, past events, expenditures, etc. as well as day to day functions.
 - b. Elections, Pat is thinking probably week of March 29-April 2, or March 22-26
 - b. Vice President
 - i. Student orgs are having in person meetings now! First one is Cannabis Law and then the new Energy Law.
 - ii. Funding Requests
 - c. Secretary
 - i. Zoom experiment... like I said previously, hang in there! If you have ideas about how we should do this PLEASE let me know! 😊
 - d. Treasurer
 - i. Inside Account
 - 1. Balance as of 06/30/2020) \$25,127.07
 - 2. Revenues: (07/01/2020 – 01/25/2021): \$23,560.00
 - 3. Expenses: ((07/01/2020 – 01/25/2021): (\$ 0.00)
 - 4. Balance: \$48,687.07
 - ii. Outside Account
 - 1. \$46,088.97
 - iii. Patrick: we got a bunch of stuff in the mail. We got refund from Geneologie, not the profits though. We also got a refund from our Hats & Canes deposit.
 - 1. We also got a letter that states by the end of Feb we have to renew our website domain name, probably be about \$190 for the next 5 years. The 2-year option is \$90. The one-year term is \$50. We also got some tax info that Hannah will incorporate in the financial report.
 - a. Damian: Is that price firm on the domain name?

- b. Patrick: Yes, through the group we have currently. We will be adding this into the transition info so future SBA remembers to do it.
 - 2. We might not even need this domain name because it's a .org and not the .edu one we have now, can get with Sam Levy to see if we should just let this lapse and not renew it
 - e. Programming Director
8. Class Officer Reports
 - a. 3L Class
 - i. Update on Class Gift
 - 1. Seal for the classroom-to-courtroom project. Dean Lockridge signed off on it this week!
 - a. The project is converting a classroom into a new courtroom to practice in.
 - 2. No graduation update from her meeting
 - a. We will absolutely have Caps & Gowns though!
 - b. Hooding on May 15 is not Commencement?
 - i. They switched it to "Hooding" because it is before the degree date?
 - ii. Adam: Hooding actually is graduation!
 - ii. AssFlat
 - 1. Lester is chairman, he's doing a great job so far. Blane Mader as creative director.
 - b. 2L Class
 - i. Wooly update, we already talked about that
 - c. 1L Class
 - i. The situation doesn't allow for a full family weekend but if we can think out of the box that would be cool.
 - 1. Neyah: Movie night outside! Pumpkin painting happened outside so maybe we could mimic that. Her uncle has an inflatable screen. Maybe we could do a food voucher/coupon to get their own food before, or pre-packaged snacks drive thru.
 - a. Or, Drive In Movie option instead of grass. Like what main campus did.
 - b. Michael: on the movie thing, she won't proceed if we don't have copyright.
 - 2. Connor: Parents Zoom in to class?
 - d. LLM
9. Old Business
 - a. Don't forget Dean Lockridge's upcoming townhall!
 - i. This Thursday Feb 4 for the 1Ls, next week Feb 10 for upperclassmen
10. New Business
11. Adjournment
 - a. Motion to adjourn by Damian
 - b. Second by Neyah
 - c. Motion passes BYE